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Report irom the Colorado-Wyoming
Associalion of Museums Conference

By Dave Hughes Sr

David Hughes Jr. and I attended the
Annual  CWAM - Colorado-Wyoming
Association of Museums meeting in Laramlie,
Wyoming, May 13th-15th as representatives
of OCCHS, which has been a member for
several years. We gave a presentation about
our Museum as one of the sessions.

CWAM largely represents the Interests of
many smaller and rural town Museums
across the wide open spaces of Colorado and
Wyoming., The meeting helps curators and
boards share their solutions to problems and
learn about national as well as regional trends
which will afiect them In the future.
Community involvement and outreach
seemed a recurring the me. And there was lots
of discussion about the growing influence of
the Internet

There were not too many usefil insights
gained, In such topics as new funding
sources. All the social events were held in
neat historically restored Laramie bulldings.

The two most striking impressions both of
us came away with were (1) how fortunate
our all-volunteer Society Is, to be so
organizationally stable and financially solvent
during this time of economic stress. (2) Just
how advanced we are in ouwr OCCHS vision
and progressive implementation of the total
digitization ofall our collections. It impressed

many when they realized that our web site, is
not Just a ‘distributor,” but also a ‘collector’ of
history (such as from remote descendents of
Colorado Clty ploneers) as well as a source of
Income to the society as a whole.

While one report was made bya nationally
funded studies of musewmns we - and even
the presenters — were stunned that fully 83%
ofall musewns swrveyed who know they are
being forced Iinto the Internet have no long
range ‘Digital Preservation Plan™ Not ewven
digital conservation of their photographic
collections much less digital renderings ofall
their artificts. They simple don't know what
to do or how to do it Additionally, in
response to questions we posed to all those
who attended our hour and a Ialf
presentation we learned OCCHS Is far ahead
of every other - even very well staffed
museums - In our extension of our
‘traditional’ physical musewn into a plobal
cyberspace ‘Virtual Old Colorado City
Museum' via our web site.

Altendees wanted our cards, several want
to visit our History Center, and many asked
David Jr what it would take to get him to help
them get far better into their own Inevitable
‘Digital Future.” I Just invited all to Join our
Soclety, remotely, and sign up wvia our
website!
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Volunteer Spotllight — meet Liz Geiss

by Barbara Barbaro

The History Center is losing one of its lonpest
and dearest members of the Soclety, Liz Geiss.
After having volunteered at the Center for over
20 yeals, Liz is leaving the Westside to be closer
to her three children. In fact by the time this
issue of the West Word has reached evervone,
she should be setled in her comfy two-
bedroom apartment in a Denver retirement
village,

When Liz began working at the History
Center she was already volunteering her time at
the Colorado Springs Fine Arts Center, but was
ready to take on additional worlkk That was at the
time when Lucille Cunningham, Ralph Conner,
and other eady Society pioneers were in the
process of finalizing the papers to ke
possession of the Baptist Church for the History
Center's new home. The fit was perfect. Liz

lived within a block of the new Center and they
needed voluntees. She stepped up to the plate
and began organizing all of the downestairs area,
which became the

Center's  Collections

Department, where all of iis artifacts, archives
and photographs are stored. Her connection
with the Fine Arte Center came in handy, too. At
that same time, the Fine Ane Center was in the
process of disposing of dozens of wooden
storapge drawers and other items they no lonper
needed. Liz snatched them up and brought
them over to the History Center. To this day the
drawers are still being used to house the
ma prity ofits antifacts. Liz' late husband, Chuck,
was instrumental in building various storape
areas fordownstais, including all of the shelving
for the drawers and the cabinets for storing
clothing and textiles. Liz, Lillian Ross from the
Pionesis Museum, and a handful of other
women worked hard at setting up the original
accession boolks and records. It was none too
soon <ither, because Luther McKnight, a local
resident and collector extraordinaire, had just
bequeathed loads of items to the Center

Born in Staten Ikland, New York she
eventually attended Syracuse University and pot
her depree in art. From then on, her life seemed
to revolve around teaching art. Her first job was
teaching art in a central school and ten rural
schools, all at the same time, and later, she
taught in Wallkill, New Yorlk, a job she held for
many years. During that same timeflame Liz
married Chuck Geiss and they lived in
Greenwich Village, As she so fondly described
it, they paid %60 a month for an apartment,
which she gussied up to look like a 90 a month
apariment. She and Chuck eventually had two
boyws and a git, and ended up in Plainfield, New
Jerwey, where again, they lived for many years.
Later on she received her Master's degree from
Columbia University.

Eventually, all of their children, then adults
and on their own ended up in Colorado. Liz and
Chuck, anxious to be close to them moved out
to Colorado firom New Jersey. The rest is history,
vou might say, as Liz quickly became an active
contributor to the Historical Society and the
History Center. In all the vears she's worked at
the History Center, she’s alwaw worked
downstairs in the Collections area.

Whats instore for Liz in Denver as she enters
this new phase of her life? She’s not quite sure

Continued pace 4
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right now, she sayvs. Her kids live close enough
where they can easily spend quality time
together. She mused that she’s always loved
history and art and may do some teaching, The
deep thinker that she is, Liz likens herself to the
astronomical sign of the scales, “put the pros on
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one side, the cons on the other, see which one
weights over, and then make vour decision”.
We're sure her decision to leave the Westide
and join up with her children iz a wise one, but
there’s a big void here at the History Center
already. All of us here in the Collections

Depantment will deeply miss vou, Liz. Best of
luck in all that vou dot

Members ofthe Collections Department have lunch one last time with Liz. leftto right
Martha Lee, Liz, Batbam Batbaro, Jan deChadenedes, and Dave Murray

Dmgram and BQ(}k Slgnm

i)
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OCCHS BOOKSTORE

September 2009 - May 2010

In September, Bookstore management
changed from Betsy Evans, who successfully
ran the bookstore and bullt a large selection of
books #r museum shoppets to be able to
purchase, to Susanne Schorsch

Upon assuming mamgement, a complete
inventory of all iterns In the bookstore took
place and was computerized to better allow
for asset management Kesearch was done to
see what we paid for each Item, number
ordered, and time each item had been In
Inventory. This was done to better track old
merchandise that needed to be discounted
and marked down This also allowed for
tracking best selling ftems and to ensure that
stock was sufficient for best sellers.

The next step was to put our bookkeeping
systern on the computer, first on spread
sheets that are easily understood so that if
mamgement changes again, it is easy r a
new person to take over bookkeeping. Free
bookkeepling software from Microsoft and
Quickbooks is being looked at for the future.

Mext we looked at ways to have better mark
up for a larger profit picture in the bookstore,
bringing in some gift lines for the Christmas
season and looking at consipnment
The main objective for the bookstore
volunieers is to be hosis to any people that
visit our museum and to raise money for
OCCHS by promoting donations from our
visitors to our "domation box", sales from the
bookstore and helping sell tickets for events.

Starting in 20710, It Is the hope that the
bookstore can be further Involved in ihe
promotion of Westside history by promoting
writers and helping writers with publishing
and marketing We have entered into a
relationship with Mother House Publishing
where we will be working closer with a local
ptinter in promoting writers by publishing
and marketing. Our fitst joint effort has been
with the Red Rock Canyon book written by
members of Friends of Red Rock Canyon and
a member of OCCHS. We have helped with
matketing and a pre-sale to come up with

money or printing costs and to pay for
Inventory to sell in our bookstore. Our pre-
sale promotion sold over 100 books at $30.00
each allowing us to print 45 extra coples that
can be sold in our bookstore. As of May, most
of these 45 extra inventory books have been
sold. A second printing is scheduled for June
1st, prior to a lecture and book signing that we
will hold on June 26, Marketing is still
continuing on this book Actual profit from
this book will be split between OCCHS and
Friends of Red Rock Canyon OCCHS Iis
responsible for the accounting and sales.

We have two other books scheduled for this
swmmet that we are working on with Mother
House. We will help with marketing and hawve
pre-sales. We are also planning a "Writers
Rave" (a "meet the writers” event) where local
authors published by Mother's House will be
showcased at our society.

Bringing in new people to visit our museum
through events and promotions of local
writers has already helped with sales. As of
May 158, we are breaking all sales goals 1or the
year!
It is the management of the bookstore's
plan, along with the wondetfil volunteer staff,
that our bookstore becomes an active and
contributing area working toward the poals
set by our historical society.

Suzanne Schorsch

NEW THIS SUMMER/

ARTS & CRAFTS

on W. Pikes Peak Avenue

Saturdays -June 12th through August 29th
9 AM. -2 PM.

5 crofter spaces will be set-up on the front lawm of the
Museum to coincide with the farmers market

To see how you can help with this fundraiser ...
Call Jo Cervone at 266-9096
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ANNUAL OCCHS
BUSINESS MEETING

May 14, 2010

The annual OCCHS business meeting was
opened at 100 AM. by president, Joanne
Karlson A quorum for elections was
established by Betty Baker, membership co-
chairman.

Cuests from the El Paso County Ploneers
Association were Introduced.
Various reports were accepted in writing from:

President - highlights of the year including
the many Sesquicentennial activities, board
changes, the annual dinner, bookstore
changes, and wvarious other commitiee
changes, as well as her outlook for the future of
OCCHS;

Treasurer - our current financial position
which is very close to our budgeted fipures as
we enter into our main event season when
profits showld exceed our expenditures;

Bookstore - infommation on the financial
status of the bookstore, events and promotions
coming up and current printing activities;

Collections - Information on volunteer
status, digitization of photos, displays and new
acquisitions

Dave Murray, Bev Disch, Suzanne Schorsch,
Tom Hendrix and Jan deChadenedes were
umnimously elected to serve on the OCCHS
for the pext two yeats. Paul Shepard, Phil
McDomald, Johnie Jackson and Sharon Swint
continue on the board to fulfill their current
terms.  ‘The election of new officers on the
board will be held at the first board meeting of
the new year on May 17, 20710,

Twenty volunteers were recopnized as
having worked 125+ hours at OCCHC in 2000.
They include: Barbara Barbaro, Jo Cervone, Jan
deChadenedes, Art Crawford, Bev Disch,
Muriel Dunkley, Don Ellis, Liz Geiss, Sandy
Hanzlian Dawve Hughes, Johnie Jackson, Marge
Enorr, Martha Lee, Phil McDomld, Dawe
Murray, Suzanne Schorsch, Paul Shepard,
Sharon Swint, Jerry Travers, and Eloise Wiynne.
In order to keep better records of volunteer
hours in 2010, members were reminded to
mark down thelr work In the volunteer
notebook at the front desk.
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Announcements were made regarding the
swmnmer Arts and Crafis activities, Tuesday
Nighis in July speakers and the Territory Days
and Bake Sale. Joanne again requested more
volunteers to research Westwond articles, to
help with events, programs, malintenance, and
the Bookstore.

A program was presented by the Fl Paso
County Pioneers Association. It was a power
polint history of El Paso Countys efiorts to
collect and save our ploneer history from the
late 13005 tO present

The meeting was ad joumed at 11:70 AM

Respectfully submittied by acting secretary,
Sharon Swint.

Past President’s Letter

Looking back at the past 12 months, I am
glad to report that Society volunteers are
stepping forward to help with projects, our
finances are stable, and we continue to be a
"wvolce" for Old Colorado City's unigue history.
The highlights of 2000 centered on our year-
long Sesquicentennial
celebration and the dedication ofthe historical
monument in Bancroft Park.

I especially want to thank the
Bookstore volunteers, Susie and Betsy, and the
collections department ®Hr their time and
coniributions towards making our History
Center an interesting community center. They
stepped forward to work with wisitors and
researchers as well as create wonderful
exhibits. Pehind-the-scenes, Don Ellis has
comsistently produced a  high quality
WestiWord newsletter and Jo Cervone has been
our media contact The OCCHS Board had an
active, productive group of leaders. There are
many, many members to recoghize and thank
You know who you are!

After serving six years on the OCCHS Board
of Directors and two years as President, T am
"retiring” again. My husband and I plan to do
some traveling and participate at the History
Center on a different level. New leadership
mears some changes, but also some fresh new
volces for OCCHS, as It should be with any vital
organization. Best wishes to all

~ (banne Katdsor, Past OCCHS President
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President-Elect's Report

By Phil McDonald

On Monday, May 17, the Board of
Directors of the Old Colorado Clty
Historical Soclety selected me as our new
President It was with no small measure of
reluctance, that I accepted the Board's
action Truth be told, I have some mighty
big shoes to fill Joanne Katlson's
stewardship of our orpanization left the
society a more vibrant and healthy
organization. Thanks, Joanne fora job well
done.

The most significant factor that
mitipated in faivor of my acceptance of this
position is that I will have the support ofa
wonderfil core group of volunteers who
have worked with verve and enthusiasm in
the fulfillment of their responsibllities to
the soclety. It Is said that one of the keys to
sound leadership Is to surround yourself
with competent and enthusiastic people
and turn them loose to do thelr jobs. It Is
my intention to do exactly that

The state of our society is strong
because of the contributions of myriad
individuals in many different areas,
archives and collections, programs,
membership, digitization, find-raising,
advertising, mainterance ofthe bookstore,
building and grounds, publicity, website
mamgement, and mamgement of our
finances. A healthy otganization s one
which i5 blessed with a broad base of
support and paticipation The ©Old
Colorado Clty Historical Soclety s so
blessed. 1 feel privileged and honored to
work with so many wonderful people.

Westside Community Center

Ouwr Society started collecting neady %6000 in
our eady drive to help save the threatened
Westside Community Center. Then the larpe
Woodman Valley Chapel came to the Citys
rescue. Now that the center is operating as a
sepamt LLLC, wsing just donated private
contributions, we are pleased fto transfer our
fund to the Center, which will acknowledpe our
generous, legally tax  exempt individual
donations.

Dave Hughes

TREASURER'’S REPORT
MAY 14, 2010

'The building Malintenance and Utilitles
cost were less this past month than in the
earlier months of the year. We are
beginning to see some Income from our
evenis as the Victorian Tea Is held in the
month ofMay. We had $150 of income in
April The Income figures for the
Bookstore are amazing but are
misleading. There are future expenses
that will use most of this indicated profit
But they will show double the budgeted
profit for the month and they did the
budgeted income for May in the first
week of the month. Overall through the
first four months we were only 4% above
budgeted expenses. Our season of
profitable events s Just beginning with
the Tea and Territory Days the last
weekend of the month.

TOTAL LIQUID ASSETS
OCCHS Bank Account ¥ 4543715
Book Store Bank Account % 5,311.09
Memorial Hos. Rev. Bond % 50,937.00
Cal Regents Re. Bond $ 25,25050
Edward Jones Bonds (Cash)§ 1,078.21
Fixed Endowment Savings $ 14,433.50
Fixed Endowment Savings $ 00,010.34
Eatned Income Savings $ 10.088.08
Shirley Bond Digital Acc’t §  4,125.20

Total Liquid Assets B 116,682.62

If you would like to make the Old
Colorado Historical Soclety the recipient
of some part of your estate please visit
with the Treasurer or someone on the
Board of Directors for information. You
know these funds will be used in a
responsible manner. You may make a
specific designation or let them be used
in the general fund. Thank you for your
consideration

Johnle E Jackson, Treasurer
Old Coloradoe Clty Historlcal Society
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lune & luly al the Old Colorado City History Center

I 8 z24th Street, Colorado Springs, U0 8ogoy4 - 636-1225 - http//historyoldcolo.com

Saturdays, 9 to z
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Tues., July 6

0:30 P.M.
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Museunn Howrs: Tores. thru Sat, 11 — 4 Free Admission ~ Donations greatly appre ciated

Arts & Crafts on Pikes Peak Avenue & S z4th Street
"Moxious Weeds"” Michelle Oldham, Fl Paso County Forestry and
Noxious Weed Ins pector. Sponsored by Friends of Red Rock Canvon.

"Geologic Folio - Red Rock Canyon Open Space” program and
book signing with Ken Weissenburger, Sharon Milito, and Don Fllis

Arts & Crafts on Pikes Peak Avenue & S 2 4th Street

Ice Cream Social fundraiser - All welcome!

Small fee

“Forts of the West" program presented by Phil McDonald,

"Micola Tesla, Lightning & Colorado Springs" presented by
Richard Marold, Propram & Reception:

"Law & Disorder in Old Colorado City® and the KKK Propram &
Book Signing with Parbara Barbaro & Paul Shepard




